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To:	APA California Board of Director
From:	John C. Terell AICP, VP Policy Legislation
RE:	2019-20 Legislative Platform

Attached please find the proposed 2019-20 Legislative Platform which is submitted for review and adoption by the Board.  

The Platform is intended to be the guiding policy document for Chapter advocacy efforts in the next biennial California State legislative session.  The document has been prepared, reviewed and submitted by the Statewide Council of Legislative Representatives. The Council, convened earlier this year, includes a legislative representative from each Section (San Diego provided two), the National Policy Representative and the VP Policy & Legislation. The Council met four times via conference call to prepare and review the Platform.

The Platform carries over most of the policies from the prior 2017-18 Legislative Platform. Many of those policies were reworded for clarity and to add action verbs. Several other policies were deleted or combined with other policies to reflect current legislative trends or settled issues. Several policies were added to reflect current issues or legislative priorities, specifically related to housing, infrastructure, wildfire protection, social equity and a few minor issues. 

The major change is the introduction of a totally new format. The nine issue areas have been condensed into six areas and have been listed in order of priority. No issue in the list is considered unimportant, but there was broad consensus on the top three – Housing, Infrastructure and CEQA. Within each issue area, the policies have been grouped under newly added planning principles to which they are intended to respond and inform specific advocacy efforts. 

Finally, a brief passage has been added to the introduction to formalize how the Chapter’s and Sections’ advocacy efforts relate to each other, which is intended to reflect current practice. 

All added and deleted text is shown in cross-out/underline format. Due to the substantial shifting of text, a copy of the adopted 2017-18 Legislative Platform is attached. I have also attached a clean copy of the proposed 2019-20 Legislative Platform.

Thank you for your consideration.     
